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Building Council Houses  

  

It was proposed by Councillor Warnes that:-  

  

“This Council calls upon the Government to significantly enhance the ability of 
Councils such as Colchester to build more new council homes.  

  

It’s 100 years since the passing of the Addison Act which gave Councils significant 
new duties and funding to build their own housing.  Colchester has, as have many 
other places in the UK, a housing crisis.  We have many residents either facing or 
experiencing homelessness within our borough, yet we also have a chronic shortage 
of council housing.   

  

This Council is committed to building new council housing, but we face continuing 
restraints on our ability to deliver at scale and need Government to make council 
house building more viable.    

  

We therefore call upon the borough’s MP’s Bernard Jenkin, Priti Patel and Will 
Quince to find new inspiration through the laudable aims of Christopher Addison that 
inspired council house building throughout the country and lobby the Ministry of 
Housing, Communities and Local Government and Her Majesty’s Treasury to:  

  

• end restrictions on the use of the Right to Buy receipts so all the money we 
raise from council house sales could go back into building replacement 
homes  

  

• provide clarity over long-term social rent levels so we can continue to 
prudently borrow in order to deliver at scale a new generation of council 
housing for working families and those households in greatest need within our 
borough.”  

   

On being proposed, as the motion related to an executive matter, it stood referred 
direct to Cabinet.   


